             NOVEMBER 9, 2021
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

November 9, 2021 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Thomas Collins, Vice Chairman Edmund M. Erickson, and Commissioners Michael Plant and Thomas Brown.  Also present were Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright and Account Clerk Marie Caputo.  Comm. Sorrentino, Treasurer Fred Buckholtz Jr., and District Manager Bruce Smith were excused.     
Assistant Deputy Chief Schwier, 2nd Deputy Chief Smith and 3rd Deputy Chief Getter were all in attendance.  Chief Dodge was excused.  
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm. 
Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the Minutes from the October 2021 Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Minutes from the Budget Hearing.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the Minutes from the Special Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the Minutes from the October 2021 Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Invoices
· The invoices for the months of October and November were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of October and November were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant.  Motion unanimously carried.
Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Invoices

· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the following Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds invoices.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Ultra Electric in the amount of $2,362 for LED lighting.  Resolution # 2017-35

· Ultra Electric in the amount of $1,822 for Officers Room.  Resolution # 2021-17

Deposits received in the months of October/November 2021
· Check from Cold Spring Harbor Fire District in the amount of $6,147.50 for September 2021 shop reimbursements and 3rd quarter 2021 gas reimbursements.

· Check from United Communications Corporation in the amount of $700 for rebate on Motorola Minitor Pagers.

· ACH from the Town of Huntington in the amount of $58.64 for tax distribution.

· Check from Halesite Fire District in the amount of $1,680.06 for August 2021 shop reimbursements. 

· Check from Halesite Fire District in the amount of $1,450.90 for 3rd quarter 2021 gas reimbursements. 

· Check from Full Source, LLC in the amount of $30.87 for refund for tax charged on an item. 

· Check from Eaton’s Neck Fire District in the amount of $781.99 for August 2021 shop reimbursements. 

· Check from Centerport Fire District in the amount of $5,622.61 for July & August 2021 shop reimbursements. 

· Check from Cold Spring Harbor Fire District in the amount of $1,502.82 for August 2021 shop reimbursements. 

Financial Report 

· Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the November 9, 2021 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· After a motion by Comm. Brown seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution of $125,000 from the General Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Payroll Account to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2021-43)
Correspondence

· LOSAP Service Awards points sheet for month ending October 31, 2021.
· Month End Collateral Statement for month ending October 31, 2021. 

· Letter from the TOH issuing the District there 2021 – 2022 Winter Wet Storage contract. 

· Nationwide statement for month ending September 30, 2021. 

· Nationwide statement for month ending October 31, 2021.

· Letter from Dr. Savasta stating price schedule for medical exams beginning January 1, 2022. 

· Letter from Ready Refresh stating price increases for 5-gallon water bottles and cups.  

· Letter from Board of Elections stating all Suffolk County locations for early voting.  

· Letter from the Board of Elections stating that the General Election will be held at the firehouse on Tuesday, November 2nd.

· Letter from Board of Elections stating that the early voting in Southampton has been moved to Stony Brook University.

· Suffolk County sent a Certificate of Insurance for the General Election that will be held at the firehouse on Tuesday, November 2nd. 

· Letter from The Hartford detailing their NYS Volunteer Firefighter Cancer Benefit Program.

· Letter from the Board of Elections detailing the COVID 19 guidelines for the General Election to be held at the firehouse on Tuesday, November 2nd. 

· 2021 Fall Educational Conference Member Questionnaire from PERMA.

· Letter from First National Bank verifying contact information on the bank accounts. 

· Letter from Stifel, Nicolaus & Company verifying client information. 

· Letter from the Law Offices of Jennifer S. Adams about a FOIL request for medical records for an accident dated 5/1/21.  Responded on 10/25/21, stating that they needed to contact Huntington Community Ambulance for records.  

· Letter from NYS Department of Labor regarding NYS Prevailing Wage Laws.  

· Letter from US Again Textile Recycling Program, a recycling service looking to have a drop box for clothing placed on the property. 

· Letter from the Law Offices of Asta & Associates about a FOIL request for medical records for an accident dated 9/6/2020.  Responded on 11/3/21, stating that they needed to contact Huntington Community Ambulance for records. 

· Suffolk County Fire District Managers Association meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 8th.

· Notice of Hearing from the Town of Huntington to consider adopting the 2021 assessment roll for the Huntington Sewer District.

· Pamphlet from Department of Civil Service regarding the October 2021 Empire Plan Report of Participating Agencies.

· Letter from Workers Compensation regarding Tony Miller. 

· Letter from PSEG regarding replacing existing meter with a “Demand Meter”.

· Letter from ACE American Insurance Company regarding renewing the underground tanks insurance policy.  

District Manager Requests:   
· Request the Board approve the purchase of one (1) Military Trailer at a cost of $1,500.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the purchase of one (1) Military Trailer at a cost of $1,500.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the purchase of one (1) Western Tornado Salt/Sand Spreader at a cost of $5,500.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the purchase of one (1) Western Tornado Salt/Sand Spreader at a cost of $5,500.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the payment of $1,500 to Rob Wienecke for the purchase of one (1) Military trailer at a cost of $1,500.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the payment of $1,500 to Rob Wienecke.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  No Report. 
Training and Certifications:  No Report. 
Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report. 

Employees: 

· Trevor Smith and Jackie had a baby girl on October 24th. 
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  Engine – New APX 8500 and Thermal Camera installed. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – New Thermal Camera installed.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – Nothing on the truck body sale yet. 
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  No Report.
· 2-3-90:  No Report.    

· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – No Report.
Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
Outside Shop Work:  September billing 
Halesite


$1,110.99

Centerport   


$   432.00


      

Cold Spring Harbor                
$1,423.71

Hunt. Bay Police

$            0

Eaton’s Neck


$_          0        
           
Total 



$2,966.70
                        
Building & Grounds:

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  
· Sealing Building – No Report.   
· Recreational Room & Annex Roof – Need to be addressed, leaks during major rainstorms. 
· Soffit:  Repair above Bay 2 – 4 doors – Open.

· Windows – No Report. 

· Signage – No Report.

· Camera System:  No Report.

· Masonry – No Report.  
· Annex Cleanup:  No Report.
· Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  Ordered. 
· Shop:  No Report. 

· Grounds:  Progress.
· Fuel Storage & Dispensing System:  No Report.
· Boiler:  No Report.
· Ice Machine:  No Report.
· Officers Room:  Complete.
· Meeting Hall:  Starting work in there now, looking into upgrading audio visual. 
Old Business:

· Grants and Public Assistance:  
· Federal AFG Grant – No Report.
· NYS SAM Grant (Roof) – No Report.
· FEMA (COVID 19) – Completed. 
· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  No Report.   
· Plan Reviews:
· FD approval needed – No Report.

· Zoning Board Meetings – No Report.

· Gold Star Battalion Beach slip:  No Report.
· Floor Drain Issue:  Repaired one drain and we will be modifying the second one to alleviate the problem there. 
New Business:  
· Kitchen Island:  The island can be moved, but we must move the gas line once that is done.
Communications:

· Pagers – No Report.
· Dispatch/Radio System – Eighteen (18) portables have been ordered which will give us a total of 24 new portables.  Once they are in, we will have the entire fleet reprogrammed with all the most current frequencies.   
· Computer System – No Report.
· 7/800 MHz Radios – New APX 8500 installed in 2-3-4. 
· Radio Tie Lines (Boxer Court & Seminary) – Progress. 
· MDT Upgrade – No Report.
· PS Trax System – We are in process of using and learning the system now.
Requests:

· Surplus Items:  None.          

· Permissive Referendum Resolution:  None.  
· Notice to Bidders:  None.    
· Change Orders:  None.
· Monthly Construction Requisitions:  None.
· Bills:  None.
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the use of High Voltage as the DJ for the 2022 Installation dinner at a cost of $4,920.  After a motion by Comm Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the use of High Voltage as the DJ for the 2022 Installation dinner at a cost of $4,920.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,119.64 to Impromoteu for the purchase of decals for gifts at Installation dinner. After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $1,119.64 to Impromoteu.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approved the expenditure of funds NTE $2,000 for the purchase of holiday landscaping.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of funds NTE $2,000 for the purchase of holiday landscaping.  Motion unanimously carried.  

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $232.75 to Gold Coast Deli for the purchase of refreshments at training on 10/17/21.  After a motion by Comm Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $232.75 to Gold Coast Deli.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $107 to DiRaimos Pizza for the purchase of refreshments at training on 10/10/21.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $107 to DiRaimos Pizza.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $54.75 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Village Bagel for training on 10/17/21.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the reimbursement of $54.75 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $60.95 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Village Bagel for training on 10/24/21.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the reimbursement of $60.95 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $3.99 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of backroom supplies at Southdown Market.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the reimbursement of $3.99 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of funds NTE $1,500 for the purchase of fire prevention supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of funds NTE $1,500 for the purchase of fire prevention supplies.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $249.60 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Marco’s Pizzeria for Fire Prevention event on 10/21/21.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the reimbursement of $249.60 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall for physicals to be held on Wednesday, November 10th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the meeting hall for physicals to be held on Wednesday, November 10th.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the use of apparatus for Operations Santa to be held on December 17th & 18th and for the Holiday Parade to be held on November 27th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of apparatus on December 17th, 18th & November 27th.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the fire boat for the Holiday Parade to be held on November 26th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the fire boat on November 26th.  Motion unanimously carried.   

· Request the Board approve the use of a vehicle on November 19th for Nick Ambrosio to attend an Antique meeting.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the use of a vehicle by department member Nick Ambrosio.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Chiefs Report

Chief Dodge reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:  
· Gerard Brogan, Hook & Ladder Co., six (6) Month Leave of Absence, eff. 10/12/21.  
· Brian Devita, Hose Co., six (6) Month Leave of Absence, eff. 5/17/2021.

· Oscar Moreira, Engine Co., Medical Leave Non-Line of Duty, eff. 8/27/21.
· The Chiefs office discussed the street closing of Wall Street during the upcoming holiday season.  Letter sent to the Town Board members.  Waiting for a reply, giving the Board until November 15th before an additional letter will be sent out. 
· Discussion on lighting to be installed behind the Annex for training outside.  To be discussed further at the December Board Meeting. 

Assistant Chief Schwier reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report.  

2nd Deputy Chief Smith reported on the following:  
· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members for Sexual Harassment Awareness and Prevention course:  William Missbach, Will Cohn, Vincent Scuderi Sr., Vincent Scuderi Jr., Robert Conroy, Mike Friel, Matt Kennaugh, Ken Cochrane, Billy Martin Jr., & Ben Kitzen.  

· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members for Workplace Violence course:  William Missbach, William Cohn, Vincent Scuderi Sr., Vincent Scuderi Jr., Robert Conroy, Paul Biersack, Mike Friel, Matt Kennaugh, Billy Martin Jr., & Ben Kitzen. 

· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members for Bloodborne Pathogen & Communicable Disease Annual Refresher course:  William Missbach, Will Cohn, Vincent Scuderi Sr., Vincent Scuderi Jr., Robert Conroy, Paul Biersack, Mike Friel, Matt Kennaugh, Billy Martin Jr., & Ben Kitzen.

3rd Deputy Chief Getter reported on the following: 
· No Items to Report.   
New Business
· November Workshop Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 23rd at 7 pm.

· Request the Board approve the LOSAP Monthly Accrued Benefit for William Wright effective August 1, 2021.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the LOSAP Monthly Accrued Benefit for William Wright effective August 1, 2021.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve to replenish the Petty Cash fund at a cost of $159.86.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved to replenish the Petty Cash fund at a cost of $159.86.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $210 to Southdown Marketplace for the purchase of refreshments for district employees.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $210 to Southdown Marketplace.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· All Commissioners and Treasurer received the 3rd quarter 2021 Financial Report.  Original filed in District office. 

· Treasurer Fred Buckholtz Jr. submitted the report for the 2022 Budget online to the NYS Office of the Comptroller, and a copy of the email receipt is on file in the District office. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $160,708 to the New York State & Local Retirement System for the 2022 Retirement Annual invoice that will be wire transferred from the General Fund prior to the due date of December 15th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $160,708 to the New Your State & Local Retirement System for the 2022 Retirement Annual invoice.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Cancer Policy Renewal for calendar year 2022.  Request the Board approve the 2022 cancer policy renewal questionnaire and supply an updated number of volunteers to update the 2022 policy which takes effect January 1, 2022.  In the year 2022 there will be 61 Class I (Eligible) and 3 Class 2 (Resigned Members) that will be covered under the policy. After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the renewal of the 2022 Cancer Policy.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the submittal of the Annual Roster of Firefighters for the Cancer Policy for calendar year 2022 to Homeland Security and Emergency Services that is due by December 1st.    After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the submittal of the Annual Roster of Firefighters for the Cancer Policy for 2022.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the submittal of the Fire District, Department or Company Annual Claims report for the Cancer Policy for calendar year 2021 to Homeland Security and Emergency Services that is due by December 1st.  No claims were filed in 2021.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the submittal of the Fire District, Department or Company Annual Claims report for the Cancer Policy for 2021.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Notice of change in time of the December Workshop Meeting.  Time changed to noon on Tuesday, December 28th.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved to change the time of the December Workshop Meeting to noon.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Chairman, Thomas Collins submitted a petition to run for Commissioner on November 3rd for Election to be held on Tuesday, December 14th.  

· Oakwood Road Property.  The Huntington Rural Cemetery has submitted a proposed contract inquiring on their interest in purchasing the property from the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board has approved to accept the proposed contract with the Huntington Rural Cemetery subject to a Mandatory Referendum for the public to approve the sale of the property which will be held on Tuesday, February 8, 2022.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Old Business:
· Oakwood Road property involving the Cemetery:  No Report.
· Pavilion:   The Chiefs office discussed reviving this project and discussing further in 2022.
· Closing of Wall Street during holiday season from November 20th – January 14th.  The Commissioners discussed with the Chiefs office to document in detail every call that is disbursed to Wall Street during the street closure for our records.  
Executive Session

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board entered Executive Session to discuss the following items.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Accrual of sick time for a current employee.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved that an employee could transfer accrued sick time to an employee in need of time due to lack of sick days.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Minor Car Accident involving Chiefs car.  

·  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board completed the Executive Session portion of the meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Plant and seconded by Comm. Brown the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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